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BEDS VMCC NEWS  
KEEPING YOU INFORMED DURING LOCK -DOWN  

 

Happiness isé getting out on a motorcycle with friends 
 

 

See midweek run report insideé 
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EDITORIAL  

Oh dear! I seem to remember thinking itôll be all over by October but, 

quite the opposite, things seem to be getting worse ï so you might be 

stuck with this newsletter for a while yet; provided you can keep feeding 

it with contributions. Long dark evenings ahead, so why not scribble 

something bike-related to keep us amused. Or dig out some old 

photographs. You donôt have to be a good writer or photographer. 

 

The Winter Classic Show at Newark in January has now been cancelled 

but, at the moment, the Telford Classic Off-Road Show and the Bristol 

Classic Bike Show, both in February, are still listed as going ahead. 

 

On a more cheerful note, I was lucky to get my holiday in before the 

tighter restrictions came into force In Scotland and Northern Ireland. 

You can read about my trip later in the newsletter. 

 

Although the number of entries submitted for the Navigation Event was 

low, those who did submit clearly enjoyed it so I shall do another next 

year, Covid or no Covid, and possibly include a location or two from 

each of our neighbouring counties. 

 

Apologies to Don and Richard for having omitted part of their previous 

contributions over the last couple of issues; Iôve put that right this time. 

 

Many thanks to this weekôs contributors: Don, Gordon, Kerry, Mick, 

Richard and Will ï as always, please keep the contributions coming.  

Bryan 

Section news and events  
SECTION AGM  

Reports are being prepared and will be send out for review and comment 

sometime in the next few weeks. I hope you can contain the excitement. 

 

MIDWEEK DAYTIME RUNS  

The next run, weather permitting, will be on Thursday, 22nd October. 

Please contact me if youôd like to come along, either by email: 

bryan.marsh@btinternet.com, by telephone on: 01525 877585, or by 

text on 07309 731191. 

 

I have a lovely new set of waterproofs, so Iôm game unless itôs 

absolutely tipping it down. We will attempt to complete the truncated 

run cut short by my bike breaking down last month.  

 

I now believe the problem was actually battery failure and I shall find 

out tomorrow when I buy a new battery. Apparently, when these AGM 

batteries fail, they tend to do so suddenly rather than gradually. That 

certainly was the case when a similar thing happened to me last year, 

same bike. And when you have electronic ignition, thatôs a real problem. 

Diagnosis was not helped by the Optimate battery charger telling me the 

battery was fully charged when, it seems, it was actually dud. Swapping 

it for the one from my modern bike saw working lights and even sparks 

at the plug. 

 

BEDFORDSHIRE NAVIGATIO N EVENT 

Please see the last page for the Role of Honour. Many thanks to 

everyone who gave it a go, even if they didnôt submit an entry. 

 

CAFÉ RECOMMENDATION  

Kerry Dollar likes Jordanôs Mill: 

 

ñProbably a bit late in the season to mention it but Jordanôs Mill seems 

welcoming. They do breakfast etc, lovely sitting by the river, we have 

tried it a couple of successful times, (Sunday early AM) they even 

have a sign thanking people for calling. Plenty of space outside but 

limited inside, maybe worth a look.ò [any other suggestions? - please]  

send them in] 

NEIL CAIRNS ô ARTICLE  PUBLISHED IN OLD BIKE MART  

Neil writes: 

 

I've had a story published in the Old Bike Mart (OBM) serialised. They 

must be hard up for text with no shows, etc. It is called 'The Autumn of 

a 1946 BSA C11'. Very enthralling title.  

 

Itôs based in Wavendon and Bletchley, and about me and my first bike, 

where I try to run it on an indentured apprenticeôs impecunious pay of 

just 1/6 (7.5p) an hour for a 44 hour week.  

 

It has attracted some attention in that others in parallel universes have 

written in to say they had similar experiences. The best bit is school-

mate Clive Peerless whom I mention read the story, now living in 

Cornwall, and has contacted me having not met since 1963. You'll need 

the Sept, Oct and Nov issues to read the full story (written almost 20 

years ago now when my memory was better.) 

The Midweek Run Report 
DON MCKEAND  

The weather forecast for the run scheduled for 8th October was not 

looking good, and getting worse by the day. So a straw poll by e-mail 

of those who had expressed an interest showed that all but one could 

make it on Wednesday 7th instead when the forecast was much more 

favourable. So that is what happened; sorry Will. As it turned out the 

weather on the 8th was poor in the morning although it did improve a bit 

in the afternoon. 

 

Don, Eddie, Gerald, Gerry and Norm met up at Aspley Guise and took 

a route through Woburn Sands and Bow Brickhill out into the wilds of 

Buckinghamshire. The sun shone and the countryside looked lovely 

with the light glinting off the fields flooded by the previous dayôs rain 

until the first road closure just after Mursley. It seems that work has 

begun on re-instating the railway line from Oxford to Bletchley which 

was the cause of the closure, but by taking another lane we ended up at 

Swanbourne and Winslow, enabling us to get back on track to Nash.  

Working our way around the north of Buckingham brought us to the 

magnificent long straight avenue at Stowe, where we paused for a 

breather.  

 

 

The midweek runners taking a breather on the Avenue at Stowe 

Carrying on we came to Silverstone with glimpses of the circuit and 

deserted grandstands. From there the road took us to Whittlesbury and 

Paulerspury, or it would have done if the second road closure had 

allowed us to. Instead an alternative lane led us to the A5 and our lunch 

destination at the Super Sausage.  

 

On his route home Norm reports that he encountered a further two road 

closures requiring re-planning of the route. This is becoming an 

increasing issue with ride-outs, but as noted earlier, it is much easier to 

cope with when the riding group is small.  

mailto:bryan.marsh@btinternet.com
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The page 3 girl  

 
 

An Arrow Tale 
WILL CURRY  

 

How Ariel pictured the 200 Arrow 

I wasn't particularly looking for an Ariel Arrow. This one just turned up 

and the circumstances made it impossible to refuse. It had been under a 

bench in a workshop for more than 40 years and was so covered in dust 

and debris that I will definitely have to clean it at some time. It was 

obviously a very late model. Being on a 'C' plate made it one of the last 

but it wasn't obvious which model it was. At that time Ariel made two 

Arrows. One was the Sports, like Eddie's [see front page], and the other 

was an economy 200 model. This was produced right at the end of Ariel 

and was intended to appeal to the under-200 market which benefited 

from reduced insurance rates. They are the rarest of the two-strokes, 

only 844 being made, out of a total production of over 35,000. The 

reduction in capacity was achieved by reducing the bore, the stroke 

remained the same. This meant that it weighed the same as its larger 

sibling but produced less power, not a recipe for sparkling performance. 

 

The Arrow after 40 years under a bench 

This one under the bench was ivory and black where the 200s were 

usually either blue or green. Apart from the colour and of course the 

engine number, two other things differentiate the 200 from the others. 

One is the tank badges which were missing and the other is the rear 

sprocket which has 2 more teeth on the 200. Not the easiest thing to 

count under a bench, teeth on a sprocket. It turned out later that there 

were some black ones which used up the black dummy tanks intended 

for the standard Arrow but not used. 

 

Once out in the daylight the chassis number declared it to be a 200 and 

about 40 from the end of all Ariel production. The engine however came 

from a 1960 250 Arrow. The dealer's plate on the rear numberplate 

comes from Claude Rye's of Peckham. The 'bike was completed in Selly 

Oak at the start of August but wasn't registered until October of 1965. 

Claude Rye's took most of the last batch, presumably at a discount. 

When I get the time, I'll search the magazines of the time to see if they 

passed that discount on: the 'book' price was £187/10/4. 

 

 

Somewhat battered but still legible - a little bit of history 

Quite a collection of correspondence and literature came with the bike 

as did a trove of regalia from the Ariel Owners' Club. Reading through 

the correspondence revealed that the previous owner but one had had to 

acquire a replacement crankcase and that not long before they parted 

with the bike to its 40-year slumber. Arrow crankcases are vulnerable 

to damage in a tumble as the footrests bolt to the underneath. This Arrow 

has a bent pillion footrest mount, a witness perhaps to the fate of the 

original engine? 

 

Apart from the question as to what happened to the original engine there 

are other questions which arise. One is why it spent over 40 years under 

a bench. Do the missing '200 Arrow' badges have anything to do with 

it? Another question arises when one considers the state of the tyres and 

brakes. While the wheel bearings had been freshly greased and the brake 

linings renewed along with the front tyre, the rear tyre is completely 

worn, nearly to the canvas, and also the wrong size. Did money and 

enthusiasm run out? 

 


